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March 20, 2024 
 
To USA Boxing Membership, 
 
On Wednesday, December 20, 2023, USA Boxing held the Annual Membership Meeting via 
Zoom. USA Boxing requested individuals to submit additional questions at the conclusion of 
the meeting. Since the conclusion of the meeting, USA Boxing has received questions, 
comments, and concerns regarding the operations of the USA Boxing organization. This 
letter seeks to identify, address, and provide clarification to those inquiries.  
 

• Does USA Boxing have a strategic plan and what have the outcomes been? 
o Yes, USA Boxing strategic plan was approved by the Board of Director in 2018.  

In 2023 USA Boxing staff provided a complete review to the Board of Directors 
who accepted the review.  The following is a summary of the Strategic 
Priorities; Competitive Excellence, Operational Excellence, Marketing and 
Communications Modernization and High Performance Team Career Support 
and Alumni Outreach. 
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• All members should have been invited to the Annual Meeting, that did not occur per By-
laws, could this be the reason for the low attendance?  

o USA Boxing specifically invited all Local Boxing Committees (LBC) Leaders 
who then provided information to their members within their LBCs.  You are 
correct that USA Boxing did not “invite” all 59,841 members but USA Boxing 
believes it met the requirements of an annual meeting by providing all USA 
Boxing members access to the recording, which is located on USA Boxing 
website and allowed all members who access the link to participate live. 
 

o Approximately 30 USA Boxing members attended the meeting, the tradition 
behind the annual meeting is to provide members an opportunity, “… to gather 
and provide input to the National Office and Board of Directors on important 
issues facing the organization…”, once a year.  USA Boxing believes the low 
turnout is a direct result of the beneficial impact USA Boxing’s  monthly LBC 
Leadership calls since 2022, which allows for more opportunities for 
discussion in a more timely manner, “… to gather and provide input to the 
National Office and Board of Directors on important issues facing the 
organization…”  Minutes from all LBC Leadership calls are located on USA 
Boxing’s website. 

   
• Board of Directors will be present and 30 days notice was required 

o USA Boxing By-laws state, “…  provide input to the National Office and Board of 
Directors…”, which was done the President, Treasurer LBC Director and 
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General Membership Director were present and satisfies this requirement.  
The By-laws do not require all Board of Directors to be present.  USA Boxing 
provided 22 days’ notice, we apologize for the error, however, we will strive 
to fulfil this requirement in 2024. 

 
• Is Dr. Armando Sanchez now a member of the USA Boxing Board of Directors? 

o Dr. Sanchez was elected in November 2023 as the Chair of World Boxing’s 
Medical and Anti-Doping Committee.  However, Elise Seignolle will remain as 
the current International Federation Director for the remainder of her term, 
ending in 2026. 

 
• Who are the current Board members? 

o Board Members are listed on USA Boxing Website: 
https://www.usaboxing.org/about-us/board-of-directors and they can be 
contacted via email at membership@usaboxing.org In the Subject Line:  
Board of Directors.  Associated Organization/Group Member Director Eric 
Buller, is still the Director but is inactive at this time. 

 
• When did the Board of Directors meet in 2023 and are minutes posted? 

o USA Boxing Board of Directors hold Quarterly meetings, and the minutes are 
posted on the USA Boxing website, usaboxing.org. 

 
• Is it correct that 80% of USA Boxing Annual Budget is focused on high performance 

boxers? 
o No that is incorrect, USA Boxing Independent Audit Reports, which are 

available online, show that High Performance expenses are 16% of USA Boxing 
budget. 

 
• What are you doing on the national level to secure financial support from sponsors and 

how can individuals assist with that? 
o Over the last three years USA Boxing has increased the number of national 

sponsors from four to 12.  USA Boxing current sponsors are STING, TeamIP, 
impact, Hyperice, Nike/APS, RX Water. TrueSport, Thorne, Hotel Planner, B-
Tek Scales, CDC Grants, Daniels Fund and USA Department of Aging grants. 
 

o USA Boxing staff, at the direction of the Board of Directors and the USA Boxing 
Foundation have distributed grants totaling $250,000 in cash and VIK (value 
in kind) to 250 registered gyms.   Additionally, over $300,000 in grant funds 

https://www.usaboxing.org/about-us/board-of-directors
mailto:membership@usaboxing.org
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have been dispersed to LBCs and member clubs for putting on sanctioned 
events via KO Covid and Coaching You UP Programs. 

 
o If a member has a potential sponsor, please send an email to and write in the 

subject line:  Potential Sponsor or Partnership Opportunity.  USA Boxing will 
contact you and follow up. 

 
• How much did USAB or the Foundation spend on the World Boxing Initiative and how 

will World Boxing found itself in 2024? 
o USA Boxing’s 2023 budget allocated $100,000 for World Boxing support.  The 

exact amount spent will be part of USA Boxing's Independent Auditors report, 
which will be posted online later this year.  World Boxing’s approved 2024 
Budget Listed Revenues sources are Sponsorships, National Federations Dues, 
Licensing agreements, Bid fees, and loans. 

 
• Did any USA Boxing employee, gain personally, while working to start the new 

International Federation, World Boxing, with the goal of becoming the International 
Federation recognized by the International Olympic Committee (IOC) to meet the 
requirements to keep boxing in the Olympic Games? 

o The short answer is no. USA Boxing staff took on additional job duties to 
provide much needed service in order to fulfil the requirements of the Ted 
Stevens Olympic Sports Act, United States Olympic and Paralympic 
Committee’s and USA Boxing’s Bylaws required to keep boxing in the Olympic 
program and to fulfil the requirements of a National Governing Body (NGB).  
Without a recognized International Federation by the IOC, boxing would no 
longer be allowed to participate in the Olympic or Pan American Games.   All 
the work done to help establish World Boxing was in furtherance of USA 
Boxing’s Mission. 

 
• What was the rationale behind the decision not to have athletes participate in the 

previous World Championships?  
o Letter sent to USA Boxing Membership on February 8, 2023. 
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• Because Membership provides more than 50% of USA Boxing’s Operating Capital, 
membership should be given voting rights and transparency from USA Boxing. 

o In 2013 USA Boxing was required to update its Bylaws and Board of Director 
structure or lose its recognition as a National Governing Body (NGB).  This 
change in governance structure was required because corruption activities by 
USA Boxing members occurred.  As part of requirements to remain a certified 
NGB, USA Boxing’s Board of Directors established the current governance 
structure to be in compliance with the USOPC and USA Boxing Bylaws.   

 
• How does Membership have an active voice in the governance of the national 

organization. 
o Membership has an active voice through their elected Local Boxing Committee 

Board of Directors and communication with USA Boxing staff.  It should be 
noted that the USA Boxing Board of Directors is not a representative type of 
governance structure, the directors have a fiduciary duty to USA Boxing - not 
to the constituents who elect them.  This means all Board of Directors work 
collaboratively to fulfil the purpose of the organization.  USA Boxing’s Board 
of Directors are made up of Nine Constituents (USA Boxing Members) and Six 
Independent Directors.  It should be noted that all six Independent Directors 
had been members of USA Boxing prior to becoming Independent Directors. 

 
• How does USA Boxing provide transparency to membership? 

o USA Boxing meets and/or exceeds all Ted Stevens Olympic Act and USOPC 
compliance requirements regarding transparency. USA Boxing’s Strategic 
Plan, Board of Director meeting minutes, financial information, minutes for 
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LBC Leadership Calls, and Boxers, Coaches and Officials selection procedures 
are available online at usaboxing.org. our Membership, Events, and HP staff 
routinely answer members questions on a daily basis. 

 
• How can membership participate and be listened to in making positive change in our 

organization? 
o USA Boxing members have participated and provided ideas through their LBC 

Leaders, participated in membership surveys and provided direct feedback to 
USA Boxing Staff.  They have and continue to participate with comments, 
concerns and ideas via email at: Membership@usaboxing.org or via telephone 
by calling the Membership line. 

 
• What additional other benefits are available to USA Boxing membership other 

competitions? 
o USA Boxing provides continuing education for Coaches and Officials.  

SafeSport training and background screenings are required for the safety of all 
participants.  USA Boxing and the USA Boxing Foundation provide grant 
funding to gyms and scholarships for boxers.  USA Boxing’s insurance program 
provides General Liability, Accidental and Injury Medical coverage for 
members. 

 
• In 2019 in Chattanooga Tennessee, Tyson held a meeting with coaches from all over 

America. At that meeting a lot of concerns were expressed to him and he promised he 
would take those concerns to the board. Have those concerns been addressed?  

o The statement is inaccurate.  Tyson was asked to meet several USA Boxing 
members it was not a “meeting” called by Tyson.  Those and other concerns 
and suggestions have been addressed and capitalized on.  Additionally, Tyson 
and other Board of Directors have attended numerous local, regional, and 
national USA Boxing meetings and held numerous discussions over the last 
five years.  These unofficial, official and casual conversations have provided 
valuable input from our members, which have been expressed to USA Boxing 
staff to drive the mission of USA Boxing forward. 
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USA Boxing is proud of the accomplishments made by our organization and its membership 
and is excited about the trajected future ahead.  
 
Thank you for your time, energy and passion you give as being part of the excellence that is 
USA Boxing. 
 
In your corner, 
 

 
 
 
Mike McAtee 
Executive Director/CEO of USA Boxing 


